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SPECIAL SESSION TO ADDRESS PROPERTY TAX RELIEF 
 
Governor Jim Pillen has announced his intention to call the Legislature back for a special session to 
address property tax relief. The 2024 Special Session is expected to begin on Thursday, July 25. 
According to a memorandum from Speaker of the Legislature John Arch (La Vista), the first three 
days (July 25-27) will be used for bill introduction. Hearings on bills introduced are expected to 
occur Monday, July 29. During the special session, senators can introduce their own legislative 
proposals, assuming they fall within the parameters outlined in the Governor’s call for the special 
session. 
 
Although there is a lot of uncertainty in the details, Governor Pillen has released some specifics of 
his plan. The plan includes: 

• “Hard caps” on local government tax collections for cities, villages and counties. The 
expected cap would be the greater of 0% or the consumer price index. Exceptions would 
exist for a vote of the people and for public safety needs.  

• Shifting K-12 school funding from property taxes to the state. This will be phased in over a 
three-year period.  

• Eliminating roughly 120 sales and use tax exemptions. Exemptions would remain for food, 
medicine and other “essential” items.  

• Significant increase in “sin” taxes on cigarettes, vaping, spirits, keno, games of skill and 
consumable hemp products. 

 
Due to time constraints, the NBA Board of Directors and Government Relations Committee are 
scheduled to have a joint meeting on Monday, July 29, to review the proposals introduced and 
determine the NBA’s position. 
 
SIGN UP FOR THE SPECIAL SESSION LEGISLATIVE REVIEW  

 
The NBA Government Relations team plans to offer a special session legislative review via Zoom 
on Monday, July 29, at 3:30 p.m. CDT. Your NBA team will continue to keep you up to date as the 
2024 Special Session progresses. 
Register 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85180818538?pwd=ObrP3boIXQpbFn4jNFfnRhL676juWx.1

